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[Dr. McKinley, message Stand In The Face Of Resistance]  < 188 > 
I think you would agree with me that a…, one of the greatest challenges 
that we all face in the course of any given day is the challenge of 
dealing with people that come into the pathway of life. A…, people create 
great pressure points for each and every one of us, their expressions, 
their reactions, the things that they communicate to us, a…, all of these 
things a…, have a lot to do with our sense of well being and our sense of 
a…, joy and peace, or our sense of disturbance and frustration in the 
course of a day. 
 
I heard about a lady who had had a very busy day, she had a…, been, you 
know, just moving and going and hustling and trying to get things 
together. She’s invited a bunch of friends over for dinner and finally she 
got everybody there and the table prepared and the food and the meal ready 
and she came in and set down at the table. She looked over at her little 
6-year-old daughter and she said, “Honey, why don’t you say the blessing 
for us tonight?” And the little girl said, “Mommy, mommy I don’t know what 
to say.” And the mother looked at her and said, “Honey, why don’t you just 
pray like you’ve heard Mommy pray?” And the little girl just paused and 
bowed her head and she said, “Lord, why on earth did I invite all these 
people over for dinner tonight?” [pause for congregation laughter] 
 
Well, people have the ability to bring out the best and the worst of us…in 
us, even those that we love and that we enjoy and appreciate the most. But 
even beyond this people have a way, as I have mentioned to you, of either 
building us up or tearing us down. Their reactions and their opinions can 
have a great sense of outcome as to how look at life on any given day. I 
think you know, as well as I know that a…, a compliment can take you a 
long ways in the course of life, a…, in a day. But in much the same way so 
can criticism. When someone criticizes you, when someone speaks badly of 
you, a…, it’s amazing how a criticism can be just like a little prick 
under the finger or under the skin and how that it can just constantly a…, 
be a source of irritation as you go…mull over it, as you think about it, 
as you deal with it day in and day out. Criticism is something that is 
hard for us to handle and yet one of the greatest fallacies in life, one 
of the greatest stumbling blocks for happiness and well being in life is 
that many of us have bought in to the idea that if I am going to be happy 
I have to be approved by everybody in my life. And can I just be honest 
with you tonight and say that you’re not going to get the approval of 
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everybody in your life. I know you’ve heard it said. I know it’s trite. I 
know it’s just repetitive and redundant for me to say it tonight, but it’s 
true, you can’t make everybody happy and I tell the Power Lunch all the 
time that one of the things I learned, is 10 years serving as a pastor in 
2 different churches is that while I, it was true that I could not as a 
leader make everybody happy, I could make everybody mad. And I learned 
that lesson very well. [pause for congregation laughter] It’s difficult to 
deal with people, but one of the greatest difficulties comes when we 
realize that not only do people criticize us and people disagree, but when 
people begin to resist us and when people begin to slander us and people 
begin to speak badly of us because we are speaking out and standing up for 
Jesus Christ. That’s one of the hardest challenges of all and yet Jesus in 
His wisdom and Jesus in His honesty was very forthright about the fact 
that the consequences of following Him would be that many people would not 
approve and many people would not agree. 
 
Now we’ve been looking together in the gospel of John, beginning in 
chapter 13 and continuing on at what’s know as The Upper Room Discourse 
and together we’ve talked about the subject, What Does The Lord Require Of 
Me? And we’ve been trying to isolate and identify those specific things 
that are essential in the life of a believer, a Christ follower. And as 
we’ve done that starting in chapter 13 I’ve tried to identify these things 
and I’ve brought you a list tonight to kinda update you as to where we are 
right now. We’ve simply said that if you’re gonna follow Christ what does 
the Lord require of you? 
 
#1 Put Aside Your Pride 
#2 Pursue The Pathway Of Purity 
#3 Make Love Your Aim 
#4 Live With A Homesick Heart 
#5 Discover The Secrets Of Prevailing Prayer 
#6 Depend On The Power Of The Holy Spirit 
#7 Recognize The Necessity Of Dependency and 
#8 Prepare For Pain Of Pruning 
Those are the things that Jesus has discussed in these final hours as He 
has gathered with His disciples, first in the Upper Room and then as they 
leave the Upper Room and begin to make their way down to the Garden of 
Gethsemane. But as He’s continuing this discussion He’s intensifying the 
heat of their discussion and nowhere do we feel the heat more then in John 
15, beginning in verse 18 and I ask you to join me there tonight and for 
us to begin reading in this portion of Scripture, Jesus says: 
 
18“If the world hates you, you know that it hated Me before it hated you. 
19If you were of the world, the world would love its own. Yet because you 
are not of the world, but I (because I) chose you out of the world, 
therefore the world hates you.” 
 
Then read verse 20 out loud with me if you will: 
 
“Remember the word that I said to you, ‘A servant is not greater than his 
master.’ If they persecuted Me, they will also persecute you. If they kept 
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My word, they will keep yours also.” 
 
And then He goes on in verse 21 to say: 
 
21“But all these things they will say and do to you for My name’s sake, 
because they do not know Him who sent Me. 22If I had not come and spoken to 
them, they would have no sin, but now they have no excuse for their sin. 
23He who hates Me hates My Father also. 24If I had not done among them the 
works, which no one else did, they would have no sin; but now they have 
seen and also hated both Me and My Father. 25But this happened that the 
word might be fulfilled which is written in their law. ‘They hated Me 
without cause.’” 
 
Jesus said to those 11, that were walking with Him, one of them had 
already gone out, one of them had already turned against Him, one of them 
had already been bought off by the Christ haters and He said to these 11, 
get ready because the world is gonna hate you. And what I’ve asked you to 
do in following Me is not necessarily going to make you popular and 
therefore the ninth essential in being a Christ follower is this, you have 
to stand firm in the face of resistance. Stand In The Face Of Resistance, 
because everywhere you go and everywhere I go in this world we are going 
to face specific, individual resistance because we have committed 
ourselves to be followers of Jesus Christ and we claim His name as our 
identity as Christians. That’s so important. In many ways that seems such 
a simple thing to say because it’s so evident today. Everywhere we turn 
today we see the evidence of a world that hates the name of Jesus and yet 
we have been called to stand in this name and to stand in the face of 
resistance and the question that comes to us tonight is very simple and 
yet very important. How are we going to stand? If the reality is that we 
have resistance around us and every one of us is going to face a pocket a 
place of resistance, how are we going to do it? Right now we’re seeing the 
challenge and the difficulty and the confusion and…and the energy that is 
being expended in Iraq, as we have a military force there trying to deal 
with pockets of resistance. And it’s amazing how much havoc can be created 
by just a little bit of resistance. What about you and me? What about your 
office? What about your neighborhood? What about your friendship circle? 
What are you going to do and what am I going to do in order to be able to 
stand in the face of resistance? Well I wanna give you 3 words tonight and 
some truths that relate to those words that I trust will be helpful and 
beneficial in your life to help you to stand in the face of resistance. So 
if you’re ready let me give you the first word tonight. It’s a very simple 
word but it’s an important one. 
 
PREPARE: If you know that Jesus said you’re going to face resistance then 
the most important thing is, be prepared. Prepare, get ready to face 
resistance. Don’t let it be a surprise. Don’t let it be a, “ah-hah” in 
your life. Left it be something that you look for and you anticipate in 
your life. Jesus says here, verse 18: 
 
“If the world hates you,…” 
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Now that little “if” that is there is a conditional “if” but it’s not if 
and it might happen to possibly happen, what Jesus is saying, if and 
indeed it is the case, you’re gonna be hated. It is the case, it is a 
conditional that has, as though it were, an expression to it and Jesus is 
saying, you are going to face hatred. And as we live in this world, as you 
and I go through the course of a day, the increased secularity of our 
world, the secularism of the mindset, a world that lives without God 
consciousness, God thoughts, God knowledge is a world that is always 
looking to find offense with those who stand and speak for the name of 
Jesus. So we must be prepared. And we must prepare because not only is it 
true that we face it in the world, but we face it because of the force 
that is behind the world. We have an adversary. His name is Satan and the 
reason that we are hated in this world is because he is the ruler of this 
world, of it’s system and has many subjects. Please don’t be misguided or 
fail to misunderstand the fact that Satan is real, alive and active in our 
world. In fact Jesus said it just a few pages before this. Look back in 
John chapter 12 and verse 31, I want you to see 2 important references 
building up to what we’re reading right now. John 12:31: 
 
“Now is the judgment of this world; now the ruler of this world will be 
cast out.” 
 
Who is the ruler of this world? It is Satan. Look again in John chapter 14 
and then down in verse 30: 
 
“I will no longer talk much with you, for the ruler of this world is 
coming, and he has nothing in Me.” 
 
Two times here in the gospel of John Jesus has already fered…referred to 
Satan as the ruler of this world, that is of the system of this world and 
therefore knowing and understanding that we live in hostile territory we 
must prepare to face off with the world and to prepare to face resistance 
in this world. And the more positive you are, the more outspoken you are, 
the more confident you are in your faith in Christ, the more negative 
people and negative forces are going to resist you. In the book of 2nd 
Timothy chapter 3 and verse 12, Paul writing to his young son in the 
ministry said this: 
 
Yes, and all who desire to live godly in Christ Jesus will suffer 
persecution. 
 
The question tonight is do you desire to live godly? Now if you’re willing 
to just conform to this world and be like this world and not stir the 
water than the reality is you’re not gonna face persecution. But if you 
have a desire to live godly in Christ Jesus then you’re going to deal with 
the reality of persecution and the challenge of persecution in your life. 
But sadly in our churches too many people are simply like the world. 
That’s why John over in the book of 1st John chapter 2, beginning in verse 
15, wrote this challenge to believers, he said: 
 
15Do not love the world or the things that are in the world. For if anyone 
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loves the world, the love of the Father is not in him. 16For all that is in 
the world–… 
 
Is what? Would you say it with me? 
 
…the lust of the flesh, the lust of the eyes, and the pride of life–it is 
not of the world…Father but is of the world. 17And the world is passing 
away, and the lust of it; but he who does the will of God abides forever. 
 
Let’s go back to that last screen though for just a moment if we could do 
that tonight. Because I wanna go back to those 3 phrases. 
 
All that is in the world is the lust of the flesh, the lust of the eyes, 
and the pride of life–… 
 
Now let me be sure that I clarify, when I’m talking about the world here 
I’m not talking about it in the same way that John 3:16 does when it says: 
 
“For God so loved the world…” 
 
There we’re talking about the people, those who were made originally in 
the image of God, but have been trapped and been brought under the bondage 
of sin. But here when the Bible is talking about the world, it’s talking 
about the system, it’s talking about the operation, it’s talking about the 
attitude and the values of a world that has discarded and rebelled against 
God and that has brought under the Prince of the power of Satan, the ruler 
of darkness and the values of this world are the values of: 
 
…the lust of the flesh, the lust of the eyes and the pride of life–… 
 
If I could give it to you in another way I would say it this way, our 
world obsesses on sensual indulgence, the lust of the flesh. Our world 
obsesses on seductive influences, the lust of the eyes and our world 
obsesses on the pride of life, self-importance. Sensual indulgences, 
seductive influences, self-importance and that what the whole world is 
about. The world is about image. The world is about pleasure. The world is 
about seeing and getting and wanting and desire. And everywhere we turn 
it’s as though the world around us is seducing us with desire, with our 
eyes. Have you ever heard the phrase, it’s a feast for your eyes? That’s 
what it’s talking about, the…the lust of the eyes. The lust of the flesh, 
it’s talking about that base nature, that part of me that wants to fulfill 
myself, my God given drives in God forbidden ways. Nothing wrong with the 
drives it’s just that there’s something in me and there’s everything in 
this world that would call me to fulfill my dr…drives and desires in ways 
that God has forbidden. And yet the lust of the flesh, the lust of the 
eyes, the pride of life, this is the essence of the world system, a world 
that lives without God and you better be prepared because every single day 
you and I will face the reality of what’s going on in this world. And when 
we begin to turn away from the lust of the flesh, the lust of the eyes and 
the pride of life, I can tell you right now, the world is not going to 
give you a hand. 
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You take a young person today who goes to a campus in this city and who 
says I want to be pure, I want to be a virgin when I get married; they 
will be the laughing stock of that campus not only among the students, but 
even among the adults who believe that condom distribution is the source 
of protecting against sexual diseases. But what we’ve forgotten is the 
imprinting of the conscience of young people and yet we live in a world 
like that. Your as…you as a business person, if you go to your place of 
work and you simply say I’m not gonna participate in particular activities 
and jokes and…and…and particular practices that may not be in accordance 
with the…the plan of God and the Word of God, those people will be the 
people that are pointed out, those will be the people that are separated. 
Why? Because the world is darkness and you are to be a child of the light 
and the world will hate you. Heh, I have a very vivid picture of this, the 
Bible speaks of the world being in darkness and about being hated, I can’t 
help but think of going in every morning to try to wake up my 17-year-old 
son to go to school. The only thing I have to do if I really wanna get a 
reaction is just pop on the light. I do not feel loved when I pop on that 
light. [pause for congregation laughter] Rarely do I hear a, oh daddy it’s 
so good to see you today. [more laughter] I mean you talk about creating 
offense, all you have to do is pop on the light. I mean, you know what 
that’s like, any time you’re in something dark, you go in a dark theater, 
you watch a movie, you walk out and it’s so bright you can’t see, you 
just, there’s an irritation factor. Well, that’s exactly how the world is 
when we start walking in the light. Because when the light starts coming 
on the exposure of the darkness of the world creates discomfort, creates 
resistance, creates hostility and the Bible is very clear that living in 
this world we are going to face this kind of resistance and challenge and 
difficulty. Prepare for it! 
 
“…the world hated Me…” 
 
Jesus said, the worlds gonna hate you. Second thing, not only did Jesus 
tell us that we need to prepare, but we need to: 
 
PLAN: We need a plan. We need a plan for when we find that when we are 
facing resistance. What am I gonna do, what are you gonna do when we’re 
there? We need a plan. If you fly on an airplane you know that the first 
thing they do is that they get everybody on the plane, they get everybody 
in the seat, they make sure that your seatbelt is buckled and before they 
let you do anything else, they begin to immediately talk to you about a 
plan. It’s a plan as to what you’re gonna do in the event that there is an 
emergency. How oxygen is going to drop and how you’re going to a…, deal 
with all of these different aspects and they tell you about the card in 
the back of the seat pocket and they tell you, we have a plan. Because you 
need the plan before you find yourself at the point of emergency. You 
check into a hotel today and you immediately find that it’s become a very 
common thing to have and exit plan on the door to tell you where do you 
go, how do you get out, what do you do? You need a plan. Well, ladies and 
gentlemen that’s exactly what Jesus is saying to us. We need a plan. If 
the world hated…hates you, the world hated Me before it hates you. And 
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then He says in verse 20, we read it together: 
 
“Remember the word that I spoke to you,…” 
 
Jesus says, all right, let’s go back and let’s get this plan in motion. 
I’ve spoke to you a word and the word that I spoke to you is that: 
 
“…’A servant is not greater than his master.’…” 
 
So let’s go back and let’s think about what did I say to you, what did I 
do for you? Because I’m gonna need you to do the exact same thing. And so 
we need the plan. What is the plan? Well Pastor Rick Warren who I love and 
appreciate very much. Most of you know him by his very common book, The 
Purpose Driven Life, a…, brought some very important insights in a message 
he called handling harassment for your faith out of the book of Matthew. 
But I was so impressed several years ago when I heard this that I took 
some notes on this and I remembered these and wanted to share them with 
you tonight because I think they help to provide a plan for when we are 
dealing with resistance in life. Let me give it to you. 
 
#1: I’ve already eluded to this but it’s important. IDENTIFY THE SOURCE OF 
RESISTANCE. Identify the source of resistance; what is the source of all 
resistance to living a life for Jesus Christ? What is it? It’s Satan. It’s 
the one who is behind the evil of this world. That’s why the Bible tells 
us, keep your hand there in the book of John, flip over just a few pages 
to the book of Ephesians chapter 6 and let’s read together in verse 12. 
It’s so important for us to see and to know and to understand this 
tonight. Ephesians chapter 6 and verse 12, the Bible says: 
 
For we do not wrestle against flesh and blood, but against principalities, 
against powers, against the rulers of the darkness of this age, against 
spiritual hosts of wickedness in heavenly places. 
 
There is a very real and a very formidable foe that is behind the 
resistance that you face and be sure that you quickly identify it. Now I’m 
not talking about looking at the person who begins to oppose you and say, 
“You Devil!” [pause for congregation laughter] Jesus said, the reason they 
act that way is because they don’t know Me. But if they don’t know Jesus 
they don’t know the Father and if they don’t know the Father they are 
under the influence of the ruler of this world and of this age and his 
name is Satan. 1st John chapter 5 in verse 19, the same John who provided 
this portion of Scripture that we’re reading tonight, 1st John chapter 5 in 
verse 19 reminds us again of this foe and of his evil work. It says: 
 
We know that we are of God, and the whole world lies under the sway of the 
wicked one. 
 
It doesn’t say everybody’s devil possessed. But it says the whole world is 
under the sway of the wicked one, that he has influence and that many 
people are ultimately tools in his hand. So #1, identify the source of 
resistance. 
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#2: And this is very important. When you face resistance to your faith 
REFUSE TO ANSWER WITH RETALIATION. What’s the most natural thing to do 
when somebody crosses you? It’s to cross them back. It’s to clip them 
back. It’s to beat em up with the Bible. It’s to find some way to…to take 
a shot at them. But the Bible tells us that Jesus’ plan for us is not so 
much to try to outdo their persecution by coming back against them, 
instead the Bible tells us that Jesus’ plan, well, it’s very specific in 
the book of Romans chapter 12, beginning in verse 17 this is what we read, 
it says: 
 
17Repay no one evil for evil. Have a regard for good things in the sight of 
all men. 18And if it is possible, as much as it depends on you, live 
peaceably with all men. 19Beloved, do not avenge yourselves, but rather 
give place to wrath; for it is written, “Vengeance is Mine, I will repay,” 
says the Lord. 
 
And then I love verse 21 in that same passage in Romans 12, it says this: 
 
Do not be overcome by evil, but overcome evil with good. 
 
Don’t retaliate. The most natural thing for me to do when I am facing 
resistance and struggle is to retaliate against others. Dr. Billy Graham 
in his life and ministry has lived by a simple little motto that I think 
is so very powerful. All of his ministry this is what he said: 
 
“No attack! No defense!” 
 
“No attack! No defense!” 
 
What he means by that is not that he will not face the fact that he will 
be attacked and that he will not sometimes even answer. But he has not 
ever made it his agenda to be one who would make his pulpit a place to 
attach, because he was called to preach the gospel and therefore it would 
not be his role to try to defend. I’m not talking about giving a defense 
on logical reasonable defense for your faith, but I’m talking about the 
fact that it’s so easy for us to attack and defend. But you see we don’t 
need to retaliate, because when we begin to retaliate against those who 
are resisting us we let them get in control. You see if that brings the 
reaction of resistance back and of fighting back in me, then the reality 
is, is that what I have done, is I have let my reaction be controlled by 
the action and if the actor is the one who is prompting the reaction then 
the result of the reaction is that the actors in control. The Bible says 
let Jesus be in control. It’s not your job. It’s not you place. You’re not 
gonna overcome some arguments. You’re not gonna overcome some points of 
resistance. Sometimes you’re just going have to let the Lord Jesus stand 
and you stand with Him. Matthew 5:44 Jesus said: 
 
“But I say to you, love your enemies, bless those who curse, do good to 
those who hate you, pray for those who spitefully use you and persecute 
you.” 
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That is a tough call. That’s easy to read in church. That is hard to do in 
life. But it’s a part of the plan. 
 
#3: MAKE THE CHOICE TO REJOICE. Make the choice to rejoice. Jesus says 
here, that as they persecuted Him they’re going to persecute me. But then 
He says in another place, over in the book of Matthew chapter 5 and verse 
12 that we are to: 
 
“Rejoice…” 
 
When we are persecuted in the name of Jesus. Now why in the world would I: 
 
“Rejoice and be exceedingly glad,…” 
 
And…and…and try to be able to see joy in persecution when I don’t like it 
and when it hurts and when it’s uncomfortable? Why would I find joy in 
this? Well, several reasons… 
 
One, it means SOMEBODY’S SEEING SOMETHING IN YOU. It’s the Spirit of God 
that is being seen in your life. 1st Peter 4, verse 14 says that: 
 
…the Spirit of God and the Spirit of glory rests upon you… 
 
And sometimes the reason that people resist you is that light is one, as I 
mentioned a moment ago and they are actually seeing the Spirit of God and 
feeling the heat of the Holy Spirit. Rejoice if somebody sees the Holy 
Spirit in you 
 
And then rejoice because it means GOD CAN TRUST YOU. In Acts 5, we’ve 
studied the book of Acts, it says that the apostles:   (verse 41) 
 
…went out rejoicing because they were counted worthy to suffer the shame 
of the name of Jesus,… 
 
What a privilege it is, not a joy but a privilege to suffer in the name of 
Jesus. 
 
And then to remember that IT’S JUST TEMPORARY. I rejoice because it is 
something that is temporary. I love 2nd Corinthians chapter 4, verse 18 in 
the Message, it says: 
 
There’s far more here than meets the eye. The things we see now are…today, 
and gone tomorrow. But the things we can’t see now will last forever. 
 
Look at the things up here, these stools that are sitting here. These are 
things, things that we see. These sails that are up here, in fact these 
things are pretty conjunct… < turn tape >  …temporary they’re 
contemporary. But not many years from now these won’t be sitting on a 
beautiful platform like this. They’ll be thrown in a heap like other 
things. Those will be stained and taken down and thrown away. Not because 
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they haven’t had a place and a purpose and value, it’s just because 
they’re temporary and yet we become so obsessed with the things that we 
see. The Bible says when your life begins to count for eternity see beyond 
the things to the things that are not seen because they are eternal. 
 
And therefore, FOCUS ON THE FUTURE REWARD. Focus on the reward that you 
are going to receive in glory when you stand with Christ. Are you 
uncomfortable when people resist you? Are you put down when people 
criticize you? Do you struggle when you feel that you’re not accepted and 
ostracized because of your faith? Yes, it’s all of these things, 
uncomfortable, a lack of honor, sometimes we even wonder, God why, why do 
you make me constantly feel like I’m the butt of the joke, as though it 
were? I’m the one who’s always the outcast. Focus on your future reward. I 
love Romans 8:17, it says: 
 
Now if we are children, then we are heirs. Heirs of God and co-heirs with 
Christ, if indeed we share in His sufferings in order that we may share in 
His glory. 
 
You’re gonna share in the glory of Jesus. Have you ever seen, as though it 
were, the marquee of the grand opening of a movie? We don’t see those as 
much today in all these, you know, multiplex theaters, but years ago, when 
a big movie came out, you not only had the…the movie released, but boy 
right there in a big billboard, a big marquee you had the name of the 
movie and then it said, “Staring…” and boy somebody’s name was up there. 
You know the Bible gives us a picture that one day we’re gonna get into 
heaven and there’s gonna be this massive marquee and it’s gonna say, “For 
All Eternity, staring Jesus Christ, co-staring David McKinley.” [pause for 
congregation laughter.]  Co-staring, Mike Buster, really. If we share His 
sufferings we’re gonna share His glory. And that’s why the Bible says as 
much as you may feel put down, rejected, despised, put apart right now, 
focus on the future reward, eternity with Christ. Hated now, honored then. 
 
And of course, FOCUS ON GOD’S FAITHFULNESS, the faithfulness of God. 1st 
Peter 4 of 19 says that: 
 
Sometimes we do suffer, but we commit ourselves to the faithful Creator in 
doing good. 
 
God is faithful, He knows your life, your faith, your testimony and what 
He wants you to do is to stand and to stand true to Jesus. Two words I’ve 
given you. What’s the first one? Prepare, good thank you, I appreciate 
that. Let’s all say that one together. Prepare! Don’t let it surprise you. 
It’s gonna happen. Jesus said, if it happened to Me, it’s gonna happen to 
you, prepare. What’s the second work? Plan! You need a plan and I’ve tried 
tonight to give you, as though it were, some steps in a plan. Let me just 
quickly rehearse those one more time. 
 
Identify The Source Of Resistance 
Refuse To Answer With Retaliation 
Make The Choice To Rejoice 
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Focus On The Future Reward and then 
Focus On God’s Faithfulness 
 
Last point, let’s go back to John 15 and verse 20. 
 
“Remember the word that I said to you, ‘A servant is not greater than his 
master.’ If they persecuted Me, they will also persecute…” 
 
Can you say it? 
 
“…you. If they kept My word, they will keep yours also.” 
 
I know this is a really simple thought, but as I read this passage over 
and over again, I was amazed at how many times I kept reading “You” “You” 
“You” “You and You and You” “Me and You” and it all took me to a real 
simple thought. I’ve gotta… 
 
PERSONALIZE it. I gotta personalize it, in that I have to stand for Jesus. 
I can’t stand for you and you can’t stand for me. Yes we can prepare, we 
can have a plan, but when it all gets down to it, it has to personally 
happen individually in the specific moment and circumstance that we find 
ourselves in, in any given day. Jesus said this is for you and it’s so 
important, I think, in this day and hour more than ever before in my 
lifetime that each and everyone of us would personalize what it means to 
follow Jesus. 
 
What is your faith costing you? Where are you prone to compromise and 
denial? Peter who is here had been told by Jesus that he was gonna deny 
Him and he said, oh Jesus though everybody else falls away I will be with 
you, you can count on me and Jesus was walking with him and saying now 
listen, the worlds gonna hate you. He’s reinforcing it again. But Peter 
went right out of there and he still denied Jesus. And tonight you can 
hear a message about preparing and you can write down notes about planning 
but I really wanna press to your heart the fact that ladies and gentlemen 
you must personalize this message and Jesus said: 
 
“If the world hates you, you know that it hated Me…” 
 
“If you were of this world, the world would love you…” 
 
It’s about you and I just really tonight wanna say to you, are you willing 
to be faithful in all things to Jesus? 
 
There’s an old hymn, it’s been around in the church for many years. 
Apparently on a given night back in the 1800’s a preacher stood up with 
5,000 people in a gathering and preached and at the end of that evening 
over a thousand people responded. But what he kept saying over and over 
that night in that gathering was you need to stand up. You gotta stand up 
for Jesus. And I think if there’s anything that we have to recapture in 
this day and in this hour, in the face of resistance, in a world that 
mocks and a system in the world that rejects every ideology that has to do 
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with the authority of God and voracity of Scripture, I think that more 
than ever before you and I must be willing to say that we will stand up 
for Jesus. Rick do you know those words with me? Can you help me maybe to 
share the 1st verse of this and then we wanna join you together and do it. 
 
         STAND UP, STAND UP FOR JESUS 
    Stand up, stand up for Jesus, Ye soldiers of the cross; 
    Lift high His royal banner, It must not suffer loss: 
    From victory unto victory His army shall He lead, 
    Till every foe is vanquished And Christ is Lord indeed. 
 
    Stand up, stand up for Jesus, The trumpet call obey; 
    Forth to the mighty conflict In this His glorious day: 
    Ye that are brave, not serve Him Against unnumbered foes; 
    Let courage rise with danger, and strength to strength oppose. 
 
    Stand up, stand up for Jesus, Stand in His strength alone; 
    The arm of flesh will fail you; Ye dare not trust your own. 
    Put on the gospel armor; Each piece put on with prayer. 
    Where duty calls, or danger, Be never wanting there. 
 
    Stand up, stand up for Jesus, The strife will not be long. 
    This day the noise of battle; The next, the victor’s song. 
    To those who vanquish evil a crown of life shall be, 
    They with a King of glory, shall reign eternally. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


